
¶ Wednesday 4th July       

Reports go home 

¶ Friday 6th July                

Casual Day - gold coin   

donation/Camp Quality                                   

Last day of Term 2                 

Early dismissal 2:10pm 

¶ Monday 23th July                  

First Day of Term 3/          

no hat no play  

¶ Wednesday 25th July 

SAPSASA Basketball 

¶ Monday 30th July               

Pupil Free Day /              

¶ Friday 3rd August               

Community Assembly 2:30   

¶ Monday 6th August     

Camp Quality                 

Governing Council 7pm 

¶ Tues 7th-Fri 10th August 

Scholastic Book Fair 

¶ Monday 13th August      

Science Week/Sciworld 

Incursion 

¶ Friday 17th August               

Community Assembly 2:30   

¶ Wednesday 22nd August 

Open Morning 9-10am        

¶ Thursday 23rd August       

Book Week Parade 

¶ Friday 31st August    

School Closure / Show Day  

No OSHC avaliable 
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Gulfview Heights Primary School  
òWorking Together to reach New Heightsó 

Congratulations and well done to all staff,  

parent volunteers and students on a very 

successful Term 2. As we look back over the 

term there are many events and  

achievements we can all take pride in and 

celebrate together. These include: 

¶ Successful participation in a range of 

SAPSASA sporting activities including 

soccer, netball, hockey and cross 

country. 

¶ Early years classes incursion with 

Nature Play. 

¶ Year 3-4 excursion to the Art Gallery. 

¶ Community fundraising events  

including the sale of Entertainment 

Books. 

¶ Our ongoing choir rehearsals as we 

prepare for the Festival of Music in 

term 3 

¶ Successful participation in the 

NAPLAN program. 

¶ Reconciliation and NAIDOC Week 

activities. 

¶ Year 3/4 camp to Narnu Farm and 

Year 4/5 camp to Illawonga. 

Mid Year Progress Reports 

In week 10 all families will receive their 

childôs Mid Year progress report.  This      

provides you with an indication of   

your childôs achievement to-date and           

identifies future learning goals for their           

development. Included with this report is a 

letter outlining the Reporting requirements 

and an explanation of how to understand the 

A-E grading system. 

Staffing Update 

I wish to congratulate Mrs Sharelle Brookes 

on her temporary appointment in Term 3 as 

Business Manager at Ocean View College. 

We are currently working through a panel 

process to appoint a Business/Finance  

Manager for Term 3 at Gulfview Heights. 

We currently have a Permanent Specialist 

Physical Education teacher role being    

advertised. We will inform you of the       

successful applicant early in Term 3. 

We will also be working through the        

appointment of a Senior Leader position with 

an Early Years & Literacy focus early in 

Term 3, and will advise you in due course of 

this appointment. 



Canteen Volunteers 

Required 

 

 

Our canteen is currently looking for volunteers. In order to 

keep this service operating we require volunteers to assist 

the Canteen Manager in the preparation of lunches and  

serving students over the counter at recess and lunch times.  

Please contact the office staff if you would like to assist.  

Grandparents and other extended family members are more 

than welcome!   

TUESDAY LUNCH SPECIAL 

Choice of any pizzaï Hawaiian, ham/cheese or bacon/

cheese and half a garlic bread $3.80. 

 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY SPECIAL 

Mac n cheese, spaghetti or vegetable lasagne with half a  

garlic bread or vegetable fried rice with 2 spring rolls $4.80. 

 

 

Excursion Notes 

Consent forms for class excursions, special events, 

SAPSASA etc contain a lot of important information for    

families regarding time and date of events, transport        

information and ñwhat to bringò. As such, our notes are    

designed so that parents can tear off the payment slip and  

return it to school with the relevant consent form whilst    

retaining the information they need.   

Please ensure that payment slips are detached before notes 

are returned to school. Doing so will ensure that families 

have the correct information and will help minimise the 

amount of duplicate notes being sent home.   

Please note the following dates which have been approved 

by Governing Council for 2018. 

¶ Monday 30th Julyï Pupil Free Day  

¶ Friday 31st August-School Closure Day 

¶ Friday 2nd November-Pupil Free Day  

Pupil Free Day Dates 

Casual Day  

FRIDAY 6th July  

Gold Coin Donation  

Camp Quality  

 

Community Assemblies 

We are pleased to inform you that our Community           

Assemblies will return in Term 3 due to the availability of the 

gym. Please ensure you put the following dates in your diary 

and get along to support our students in hosting our       

community assemblies and showing their fantastic work. 

Term 3  

Week 2 Friday 3rd of Augustï Miss Neumann/Miss  

Tsalamangos  

Week 4 Friday 17th Augustï Miss Praehofer/Miss Mayne 

Week 7 Friday 7th September Mrs Hancock/Mrs Reed 

Week 10 Friday 28th September Mr Hoekman/Mrs Thomas/

Ms Newman 

Families are reminded that our ñKiss and Dropò zone is        

intended to be a quick drop off and pick up point for students.  

Drivers must remain with their vehicles in this zone at all 

times and a 2-3 minute time limit applies. This is not an 

area for parents to ñpark and waitò.  Parents are also        

reminded to ñmove upò in the zone if  possible when picking 

children up to allow for a consistent flow of vehicles through 

the zone.   



STEM Update 

We are pleased to announce that our STEM facility redevelopment has now been completed and will be ready for use on the 

first day back in Term 3. 

This new facility accommodates three general classroom learning areas, one laboratory and ample break out spaces (indoor 

and outdoor) to allow for students to work collaboratively and flexibility using a range of inquiry based learning methods and 

investigations. 

Mrs Thomas Year 6/7 class, Mr Hoekmanôs Year 5/6 class and Miss Praehoferôs Yr 5 class will all relocate into the 3 general 

learning areas with all students to report to their new class locations on the first day back in Term 3. 

Staff and students will relocate furniture and belongings on the last day of Term 2 with the support of ssoôs and leadership staff. 

The students of these classes will have opportunity to tour the facility of their new class before the end of term. The official 

opening will be organised for all members of the community in Term 3. 

 

 


